
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING HELD FEBRUARY 23, 2021

Pursuant to rules of Council of the Town of Westfield, the members thereof convened in 
regular session Tuesday, February 23, 2021 at 8:00 p.m.

Mayor Brindle made the following announcements:

https://westfieldnj.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ed1755f93623ba9b7c6ac1def&id=a6e57f6060&e=f8459fb5ba
https://westfieldnj.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ed1755f93623ba9b7c6ac1def&id=03a718479b&e=f8459fb5ba
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we can start vaccinating as soon as there is supply available to us.

In addition, I am thrilled to see the resourcefulness and community-oriented mindset of some 
resident volunteers come together in an effort to coordinate a plan to assist Westfield

https://westfieldnj.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ed1755f93623ba9b7c6ac1def&id=d7bea0d385&e=f8459fb5ba
https://westfieldnj.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ed1755f93623ba9b7c6ac1def&id=945930449e&e=f8459fb5ba
mailto:accreditation@wpdnj.org
https://westfieldnj.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ed1755f93623ba9b7c6ac1def&id=6511fd6334&e=f8459fb5ba
https://westfieldnj.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ed1755f93623ba9b7c6ac1def&id=e96486f86d&e=f8459fb5ba
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In our own community, much of our entry-level affordable housing stock has been replaced with 
larger expensive new homes, pricing many first time home buyers and retirees out of the market. 
The majority of our teachers and first responders can no longer afford to live in the community 
they serve. Since the rent charged for affordable housing units is based on an income formula 
tied to the market rate, 
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GENERAL ORDINANCE NO. 2208
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING AND SUPPLEMENTING THE CODE OF THE TOWN OF
WESTFIELD, NEW JERSEY, TO MODIFY THE MUNICIPAL STORMWATER CONTROL
ORDINANCE IN THE TOWN OF WESTFIELD

Advertised returnable this evening.

Hearing no comments, Mayor Brindle declared the hearing closed.

PENDING BUSINESS

An ordinance entitled, 
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Affordable Housing Compliance Update
The Town Planner provided an update concerning the Town
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The Town Planner also stated that the Town implemented its affordability assistance program in 
2020, which provides rental assistance, emergency generator program for 100% affordable 
projects, and funding to convert moderate and low-income units to very low-income units. In 
addition, the Town also completed its mid-point review and very low-income reporting 
requirement in 2020, as required by COAH rules, and the court approved Housing Plan and 
Settlement Agreement. Explained that those reviews and reports are also conducted to see if the 
housing plan is still working, and if anything has changed with the sites identified in the housing 
plan which prevents their development. Further explained that many in the planning community 
were anxious that housing plans would be challenged during the mid-point by the development 
community. Stated that Westfield

http://www.affordablehomesnewjersey.com
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Topology-South Avenue Redevelopment
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Town Council comments:
Mayor Brindle requested clarification as to the location of the ground floor parking and whether 
it would be visible from the street if it is located behind the buildings.

Mr. Colley confirmed that Mayor Brindle
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Redevelopment Project proposes a 1.5 parking ratio for each unit, which would fluctuate 
depending upon the number of bedrooms for each unit.

Mr. Colley mentioned that the existing overlay zone allows for a .8 ratio for a 1-bedroom unit, 
1.3 for a 2-bedroom until and 1.8 for a 3-bedroom unit. The South Avenue Redevelopment Plan 
does not speak to unit mixture and instead applies a flat 1.5 ratio per unit, which is more than 
what is required in the existing overlay. 

Councilman LoGrippo stated that he has an obligation to protect residents of the third ward 
because he feels this project would impact them.

Mayor Brindle discussed the project in Garwood and stated that even with the parking deck, the 
ratio was only 1.0 per each 1-bedroom unit. Feels the parking deck structure was built because 
there are many units in that development. In addition, that project includes all retail on the first 
floor. 

Mr. Mlenak explained that he only is aware of what the redevelopment plan speaks to with 
respect to the Garwood project. Explained that the 1.5 ratio proposed for the South Avenue 
Redevelopment Project is high to above average for this type of project. Believes there is no 
expectation that residential users would be parking on the street.

Mr. Abramson explained that the residential parking ratio determines how parking is regulated. 
Whether this is provided through a podium system, such as the type proposed for the South 
Avenue Redevelopment Project, or in the form of a multi-tier parking garage, is irrelevant. The 
ratio proposed is higher than the ratio for the Garwood project and is also higher than what is 
required as per the existing overlay. Feels in order to have the flexibility that would allow retail 
to 
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Plan replaces the overlay zone and provides the Town with greater control over the design aspect
of the project and to ensure that it is 
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high desirability items that would fit in this open space area. More details would be included in 
the redevelopment agreement. 

The Town Planner discussed the on-street parking component of the project and feels it is worth 
considering. Discussed the residential site improvement standards, which are the state-wide 
standards for parking for residential units, and explained that they contemplate the use of on-
street parking for residential units. The South Avenue Redevelopment Plan only contemplates 
on-street parking for the retail component of the project. In addition, referred to comments that 
on-street parking provides a traffic calming measure in many instances, and stated that this area 
of South Avenue is currently 
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opportunity for public input when it hears the developer

mailto:budget@westfieldnj.gov
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The following resolutions, introduced by Councilwoman Habgood and seconded by Councilman 
Contract, were unanimously adopted.

Resolution No. 56
RESOLVED that the Chief Financial Officer be authorized to draw a warrant in the 
amount of $3,000 to the order of the United States Postal Service to replenish bulk mail 
permit no. 683 in order to process the Town
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331 Main Street
Chatham, NJ 07928

The following resolution, introduced by Councilwoman Habgood, seconded by Councilman 
Dardia was adopted by the following roll call vote:

Resolution No. 61
RESOLVED that the Chief Financial Officer be and he is hereby authorized to make the 
following transfer(s) in the 2020 Budget (Appropriation Reserve) accounts, where (S&W) refers 
to the Salary & Wages line item while (O/E) refers to the Other Expenses line items:

OUT IN
CURRENT FUND
ADMIN & EXECUTIVE
0-01-100-101 (S&W) 2,000
0-01-100-201 (O/E) 1,500

TOWN CLERK
0-01-102-213 (O/E) 1,500

POLICE
0-01-130-201 (O/E) 5,000

ENGINEERING
0-01-135-101 (S&W) 2,500

BOARD OF HEALTH
0-01-150-101 (S&W) 2,000
0-01-150-201 (O/E) 12,000

INSPECTION OF BUILDINGS
0-01-165-101 (S&W) 2,500
0-01-165-212 (O/E) 7,000

TELEPHONE
0-01-168-211 (O/E) 3,000

HEATING GAS
0-01-170-211 (O/E) 2,000

____________ ____________
$20,500 $20,500

Public Safety, Transportation and Parking Committee

Code Review & Town Property Committee
The following resolution, introduced by Councilman Parmelee and seconded by Councilwoman 
Mackey, was unanimously adopted.

Resolution No. 62
WHEREAS, an application has been filed for a person-to-person transfer of Plenary 
Retail Distribution License No. 2020-44-017-011 heretofore issued to SAAMRO, LLC 
(t/a Westfield Wine and Liquor), for premises located at 270 North Avenue East, 
Westfield, New Jersey; and

WHEREAS, the submitted application form is complete in all respects, the transfer fees
have been paid, and the license has been properly renewed for the current license term;
and

WHEREAS, the applicant is qualified to be licensed according to all standards
established by Title 33 of the New Jersey Statutes, regulations promulgated thereunder,
as well as pertinent local ordinances and conditions consistent with Title 33; and
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WHEREAS, the applicant has disclosed and the issuing authority has reviewed the source
of all funds used in the purchase of the license and the licensed business and all
additional financing obtained in connection with the licensed business.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Council of the Town of
Westfield does hereby approve, effective March 1, 2021, a person-to-person transfer of
the aforesaid Plenary Retail Consumption License to RIDDHI GANESH SIDDHI LLC
(t/a Bianchi Wine & Liquors) as a pocket license; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Council of the Town of Westfield does
hereby direct the Town Clerk to endorse the license certificate to the new ownership as
follows: 
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NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Engineer be and is
hereby authorized to re-bid for the Miscellaneous Ramps 
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Tara Rowley, RMC
Town Clerk




